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Pendine Community Council Meeting
Wednesday 15th November 2023
Llanmiloe Resource Centre
	1
	Welcome, Apologies and Introductions :
Present: Andrew Shaw (Chair);  Sara Bruce-Goodwin; Steve Rundle.
2 members of the public.

Apologies: Emily Bevan Jones (Clerk); Hayley Thomas

	

	2
	Declarations of Personal Interest:
None.

	

	3
	To sign as correct minutes of previous meeting:
Minutes of meeting held on 18th  October 2023 were signed as correct.


	ALL

	4
	Council Finance Report:
In the absence of the Clerk SBG reported on the Council Finances (copy attached).
The following payments were authorised:-

Additional Xmas motif lights - £989.00

Real Xmas tree for siting alongside the Beach Hotel and for near church - £320.00

Morfa Bay have agreed to pay for the latter and will be invoiced £100.00 by the Clerk.

Portaloo for Xmas light switch on (2nd December) at Motor Home Park - ????

An invoice from the Motor Home Park is to be paid on receipt.
A new contract for the Clerk with an icrease in the hourly rate was approved.

2 tenants agreements are to be finalised, issued and invoiced.

	Clerk

	5
	Motor Home Park update.
Final works are underway. Posts for signage have been concreted in, slab for grey water disposal has been installed, with lighting and power to the container, recycling centre and service point  now in place and working.
There has been a delay on the supply of posts and framework to the main sign but receipt and installation is now imminent as is the final signing off the change in covenant.

Operator licence has been applied for.


	All



	6
7
	Slipway Purchase update:
PCC are now owners as purchase now complete.
Our sincere thanks got to Donald Holmes for the interest free loan which has enabled this to happen.

Annual Report 2022/23:

The report was approved and signed off.
	PCC



	8
	Budget for 2024.25:
Figures have been amended and include a 10% increase on the top car park revenue with the parking charges increased to align with the CCC rates.
“Business Rates” have been estimated based on similar businesses in the area with equivalent rateable value and square metreage. Official rateable value and Business rates from the Valuation Office once the MHP is operational. The Rates offices will be approached for “small business relief.


	

	9
	“Christmas Lights” event:
The Clerk has, on instruction, ordered all lights including 3 new Motif lights for the lampposts.
Cariad Catering have confirmed their attendance and will be running their Christmas Menu.

One vendor has informed they can no longer attend and another dependent on weather permitting.  Further efforts will be made by all to source others.

Raffle prizes are being donated by residents and businesses with a full list available soon.
Raffle books have been ordered and received.


	All

	10
	Parking charges for 2024 season:
Increases have been explained in section 8.
The Clerk has sourced stickers for the new tariffs from Eagle Signs. Sizes are required for them to provide a quote with the stickers being professional looking to ensure the appearance of the board is maintained.


	Clerk

	11
	Meeting with CCC – 17th November 2023:
The meeting is to be held in either the Caban or Museum meeting room. 
	

	12
	Actions from previous meeting:
SBG was to source stones fro pitch numbers in the MHP. This has now been done and now require finishing and locating.
The potentially dangerous tree situated outside the wall of St Margaret’s church has been investigated. BT have advised they will not assist in the matter as there is no damage to their cable. It was agreed that the tree should be looked at by a tree surgeon to see if it can be saved. Clerk to investigate local “surgeons”


	

	13
	Recognition and thanks:
A special thank you to Tony Pugh for the organisation of the Remembrance Service and to all those who assisted.

Thanks were expressed to all members of the council, volunteers and members of the community for their active and contributory assistance.

	

	14

	Any other Business.
LLCA have thanked PCC for their donation to the fireworks which made the display a success.
Shed erected at top of the hill: - The tenant has been advised by Bro Myrddin Housing Association that they have 21 days to remove the structure.
Defibrillator – The unit outside the Pitstop has now been reinstated and is emergency ready. The Circuit database has been updated to enable emergency services to direct individual to the machine in the event of an emergency.
Unauthorised vehicle access to the beach: - Morfa Bay has asked how we intend to monitor and police unauthorised access to the beach following an incident involving a scrambler which potentially endangered the children carrying out an activity on the beach. In the absence of a currently employed Beach Warden we can only ask that villagers report and attempt to identify the culprits to enable the council to follow up. New signage will be designed and installed at the slipway.

Closure of Laugharne Surgery: - After the Health Board announced the closure a meeting has been arranged for Tuesday 21st November at Laugharne Memorial Hall. PCC have been asked for their support as it is likely to affect residents in our ward. Member/s of the Council will attend and posters have been placed in the Notice Boards, on Facebook and in The Pitstop to raise awareness of the meeting.
Marquee:- A decision on purchasing or hiring a marquee was deferred until a further check on locations was implemented.


	All


	15
	Date of next meeting:
to be confirmed.
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